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Dear Co-Laborers in Christ, 
 
Matthew 2:10 When they saw the star, they rejoiced with exceeding great joy. 
 
Just as the wise men rejoiced with exceeding great joy upon seeing the star that pointed to the place that they would find the 
Saviour, we too have the great opportunity to point people to that same Saviour. Only a relationship with Jesus Christ can bring 
one to experience that exceeding great joy and to experience the true meaning of Christmas. I pray that you will take advantage of 
the opportunity that the Lord gives you to share the wonderful story of the birth of Jesus Christ. 
 
We have so much to share with you since our last prayer letter about how the Lord has been blessing the ministry on Pohnpei this 
year. First, we are excited that we have seen a number of people accept the Lord as their personal Saviour this year. After one of 
our Sunday morning services, I had the privilege to go to the ocean, where we had a baptismal service and saw 13 people follow the 
Lord in believer’s baptism. Secondly, we had not officially named our Church, so I gave the people the opportunity to vote on an 
official name for our Church. After eliminating several names, they came to a unanimous decision to name our church the Good 
News Baptist Church. Thirdly, after much prayer over the last 5 years, the Lord has blessed us with land. We are so excited to see 
God’s hand working throughout this process. It is located between the two villages, (Pehleng and Tomworolong) that we currently 
minister in, which will enable us to run a bus route to both villages.  We scheduled a workday for the men to clear the land with 
machetes and to cut poles for a temporary thatch building. During this time, the ladies were busily making thatch to cover the roof 
of the building. What a blessing it was to see everyone involved and to watch the temporary building for Good News Baptist 
Church be erected on the land that the Lord has given us!!!!! We Praise the Lord and give Him all Glory for this Great 
accomplishment!! 
 
We want to thank you for your continued prayers for Patty’s health…. We are awaiting further test results that were done last 
week. We are trusting the Lord during this time, and appreciate all your love and concern shown towards her and our family. 
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Prayer and Ministry needs at this time: 
 
1. Funds for construction of a road onto our new land to have easier access to the property. 
2. Funds for a flatbed truck that we can use on our new bus route to pick up people who have no way to church. 
3. Funds for a permanent building for Good News Baptist Church. 
 
We praise the Lord for the blessing that each of you have been to our family and the ministry on Pohnpei throughout the year!!! 

 
Your Servants to Micronesia, 
    
George, Patty and Priscilla Grace                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                      


